
 
June 28:  East Jordan Freedom Festival  

   Parade  

July 4:  Boyne City 4th of July Parade  

July 17:  Grandvue Car Show  

August 2:  Polish Festival Grand Royale 

Parade, Boyne Falls  

August 15:  Grandvue Family Picnic  

August 19:  Charlevoix County Senior Picnic 

and Senior Health Expo  

Grandvueôs newsletter is 

created and printed in-

house. 

If you would like to be 

added to our mailing list, 

removed from our mailing 

list, or would like 

additional copies of this 

newsletter, please 

contact Jane Korthase at 

(231) 536-2286. 

Previous newsletters and 

annual reports can be 

found on our website:  

www.grandvue.org. 
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Grandvue Staff 

¶ Carol Timmer-

Administrator 

¶ Pam Cousineau-Health 

Services Administrator 

¶ Diane Kilkenny-Clinical 

Advisor 

¶ Linda Chew-Compliance 

RN 

¶ Linda  Mansfield-Social 

Work and Admissions 

Director 

¶ Chef Andy Carlson-Dining 

Services Director 

¶ Bonnie Hughey-Laundry 

and Housekeeping Director 

¶ Lisa Dunson-Interim 

Activity Director 

¶ Carl Olstrom-Maintenance 

Director 

¶ Jane Korthase-Human 

Resource Director  

¶ Melissa Helsley-

Admissions Coordinator 

 

Charlevoix County 

Department of 

Human Services 

* Bill Olstrom-Board Chair 

* Bob Pawlus-Vice Chair 

* Oral Sutliff-Board Member 

* Joel Evans-Commissioner 

Liaison  
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Our Mission:  Dedicated to caring for the body, mind and spirit of our 

Grandvue family. 

One definition of the word ñcommunityò is: a 

social unit that shares common values.  The word 

community is derived from the Old French word 

communete which was a broad term for 

fellowship or organized society.  In its smallest 

terms, Grandvue is a community made up of the 

Elders who live here, their family members and 

the staff who serve them.  But Grandvue is also a 

part of the greater Charlevoix County 

Community, and there are unlimited ways for 

anyone in the community to become a part of the Grandvue family. 

As Grandvue moves forward with culture change to create a rich, vibrant environment for 

our Elders, the need for diversity, spontaneity and opportunities to build relationships 

with others becomes even more important.  With 113 individuals residing at Grandvue, 

the challenge is to find ways to give them a life worth living that is filled with the activities, 

choices, preferences and small, unexpected pleasures that they have enjoyed 

throughout their lives.  We rely on churches, schools, volunteers of all ages and 

community service groups to help enrich the lives of Grandvueôs Elders through the 

donation of their time and talents. 

Interim Activity Director Lisa Dunson recently represented Grandvue at the East Jordan 

High School Career Expo.  She reports a conversation that took place with a student who 

had visited Grandvue and performed as part of the high school choir.  ñShe asked me, 

óCan I come out there and visit on my own even if I donôt have family living there?ôò Lisa 

says.  ñI told her, óof course!ôò  No one needs an excuse or a specific reason to visit 

Grandvue; if you have a particular interest, it is likely that one of our Elders shares your 

passion.  If you arenôt sure how to begin, our Activity staff members can help you get 

started.  Some ways community members have shared with Grandvueôs Elders have 

included weekly pool tournaments, sharing vacation photos, creating seasonal 

decorations and helping with the Grandvue gardens.  It doesnôt take a huge investment 

in time or supplies to make a difference in someoneôs day; some Elders just need 

someone to listen, read with them, assist them with email or sit beside them during a 

movie or musical performance.  

Albert Schweitzer once said, ñI donôt know what your destiny will be, but one thing I do 

know:  the only ones among you who will be really happy are those who have sought and 

found how to serve.ò   Please let us know how we can help you become a part of our 

caring community. 

Charlevoix County Medical Care Facility 



 

Dear Friends, 

Another spring is reaching through the grayness of winter 
past.  With springtime comes the promise of new life, and 
the opportunity to embrace the richness of warm summer 
days ahead.  Each day as I walk though the neighborhoods 
of this magnificent facility, I see life emerging around me.  Of 
course there is the hustle of busy caregivers meeting the 
needs of our Elders, the vacuums humming, carts rolling 
down the hallways, but there is more.  As I look beyond the 
typical operations of a care facility, I see life in all of its 
beauty; conversations between old friends over a cup of 
coffee, children laughing as they create something magical 

with a new grey-haired friend, planting in anticipation of the vibrant colors the seeds 
will produce, the weekly pool tournament between ñthe guys,ò a friendly, competitive 
game of poker, the list goes on.  This is the pursuit of happiness, joy and pleasure and 
it takes place daily within the walls of Grandvue.   
 
The life our Elders live within these walls is so much more than meeting their basic 
physical and medical needs.  They are living life; sharing, caring, learning and 
growing.  Each Elder pursues individual happiness in their own unique way by sharing 
their life passions and embracing simple pleasures to guide their day.  They build on 
their strengths and continue to develop their individual talents while maintaining their 
cultural diversity.  They continue to have the capability to teach, love and live life.  The 
Grandvue Elder lives life richly.   
 
There are so many ways people from the community can participate in the lives of our 
Elders.  Whether it is helping with an activity on a weekly basis, gardening to create a 
lovely home for the Elders, or sharing the love of a family pet, all are needed to create 
the type of environment that is stimulating to our Elders.  There are endless ways to 
make Grandvue a place where the Elders can live a life of growth and empowerment. 
 
Our volunteers, family members and visitors are gifts to our Elders and staff.  It truly 
takes a special community made up of caring individuals to support a facility in the 
manner Grandvue enjoys.  I cannot thank our Charlevoix County Community enough 
for your continued support and outpouring of love and care.   
 
     Yours in service, 
 

      

     Carol Timmer, RN, BSN, NHA 

     Administrator 

¶ A 5-Star Quality facility 
as determined by the 
Centers for Medicare 
and Medicaid Services 

¶ Designated as one of 
the 2014 Best Nursing 
Homes by US News 
and World Report  

¶ A provider of choice 

¶ Less expensive than 24 
hour nursing care at 
home 

¶ The safety net for the 
county (84% Medicaid 
in 2013) 

¶ Appreciated by 

residents and families 
with consistently high 
satisfaction ratings and 
98.9% residency in 
2013 

¶ A high quality care 

provider as evidenced 
by outstanding state 
survey results 

¶ A steady, year-round 
employer in our 
Northern Michigan 
community 

¶ Committed to 

excellence in caregiving 
by providing nurse aide 
training to members of 
the community 

But most of all: 

Grandvue is a caring 

family of employees and 

volunteers who are 

committed to service to 

our Elders and 

community. 

According to the Eden Alternative, ñAn Elder is a person who is still growing, still a 
learner, still with potential and whose life continues to have within it promise for, and 
connection to the future.  An Elder is still in pursuit of happiness, joy and pleasure, and 
her or his birthright to these remains intact.  Moreover, an Elder is a person who 
deserves respect and honor and whose Work it is to synthesize wisdom from long life 
experience and formulate this into a legacy for future generations.ò  Language change 
is an important step toward Edenization and Culture Change, which includes 
introducing the term Elder when referring to a person who lives at Grandvue. 

 

Our family wishes to 
thank the entire staff at 
Grandvue for the super 
care provided  to (our 
family member).  
People in every 
department did super 
work to make the end 
part of his life so 
dignified.  The facility 
is superb and 
welcoming.   
ððððððððððð 
Thanks for all you do 
for my mom, it truly 
means the world to me!  
I really appreciate you 
all allowing us to enjoy 
the holidays with my 
mom at Grandvue.  It is 
so much easier for my 
family and it makes her 
day! 
ððððððððððð 
A great big THANK 
YOU to Cheryl Nelson 
(CNA) by combating 
the three plagues of 
loneliness, 
helplessness and 
boredom by 
volunteering her time 
to take two gentlemen 
to the bowling alley!  
Their grins stretched 
from ear to ear and 
their evening was 
spent engaged in a 
meaningful activity 
surrounded by friends, 
high-fives, and 
spontaneous events! 
ððððððððððð 

Remembering with 

gratitude all the 

wonderful loving care 

you gave my in-laws. 

Hans Christian Andersen wrote, ñJust 

living is not enough...one must have 

sunshine, freedom, and a little flower.ò  

In this spirit, the Grandvue Garden 

Club was formed.  With plans moving 

forward for the development of the 

Grandvue Terrace and Recreation 

Park, the Garden Clubôs goal is to 

provide outdoor spaces in the facilityôs 

courtyards that will be available this 

summer for the enjoyment of Elders 

and their families.   

Comprised of Elders, family members 

and staff, the Garden Club is a 

committee that is not afraid to get 

hands dirty for the sake of providing 

pleasure to Grandvueôs Elders.  ñThe Garden Club will bring such pleasure to our 

Residents,ò says Activity Aide and Club member Sheli Ford.  ñGardening has been 

such a part of their lives, and participating and enjoying the flowers is so important to 

them.ò 

The Garden Club was assisted in their efforts by a generous donation of seedling 

flats and decorative flower pots by East Jordan Plastics.  This allowed Club 

members to get a jump start on spring by  planting seeds and setting them in sunny 

windows.  By May 15, the green bean plants had already developed beans that were 

ready to eat. 

The Garden Club is also planning and developing a memorial garden to allow 

families to purchase specific plants or make donations in honor of a former 

Grandvue Elder.  If you are interested in learning more or would like to become a 

member of the Garden Club, please contact Sheli Ford at (231) 536-2286. 

Last spring, Gwen White-Erickson and her 

mother Jane White worked hard to bring beauty 

to Grandvueôs courtyards.  Gwen is a founding 

member of the new Grandvue Garden Club. 

Activity CNA Cindy Skop (center) and Elders Florence Leonard (left) and Eleanor Adams 

(right) plant flower and vegetable seeds in seedling flats donated by East Jordan Plastics. 


